
 
 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 

 

Bath Township Fire Department Responds to Mobile Home Fire 

 

March 10, 2025 

 

Bath Township Fire Department responded to a 9-1-1 report of a mobile home on fire at 1503 

Findlay Road, Lot #5, Lima, Ohio, in Bath Township at 8:25 A.M. 

 

Upon arrival, firefighters found heavy smoke and fire coming from the center of the trailer. 

 

Firefighters were able to bring the fire under control in approximately ten minutes. No fire 

department personnel were injured.  

 

Lima Fire Department assisted at the scene of the fire.  

 

At this time, the cause of the fire is undetermined and remains under investigation. The incident 

is being treated as suspicious, and anyone with information related to the fire is urged to contact 

Lima/Allen County Crimestoppers at 419-229-STOP (7867). 

 

Firefighters were on the scene for about two hours.   

 

 

 

Contact person: Joseph Kitchen, Fire Chief: 419-221-0550 

 


